
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, February 10, 2014, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Jim Mentock, Steve Miller, Jim Hillberry,   



  and J.R. Gonzales.
                ABSENT:

Don Richards

                ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, and Susanne Lee

Minutes
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the January 13, 2014 board meeting.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 13, 2014 board meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Mentock.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bill List
A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the February 10, 2014 bills list totaling $ 41,251.22.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Bryan lee made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by J.R. Gonzales.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments
Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
Update on Boiler Replacement Project
The 41-day advertising period expired today. No claims were made. The Manager will deliver the check for final payment to Rawhide Mechanical tomorrow morning, Tuesday, February 11, 2014. One boiler did trip out last week in cold weather, but has been reset and is now running with no problems.
(Craig Sorenson arrived at 10:14 a.m.)

Updated Employee Benefits and Personnel Policies Manual – proposed
The Manager received revisions to the proposed manual from Tracy Copenhaver, SMP’s attorney, on last Thursday afternoon.  There was brief discussion about the manual. Bryan Lee made a motion to table further discussion of the manual until the March, 2014 meeting. Second by J.R. Gonzales. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales. NAY: none. Motion carried.

Unfinished business – Discussion on updating the cash reserves policy
The Manager distributed the original draft proposed cash reserves policy. There was extensive discussion regarding possible changes to the policy. The Manager will make several changes to the draft policy to be reviewed at the March board meeting.
CPO Report
The Chief Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report. There was brief discussion regarding the report. January production was down 5% over December figures. Filter inspections were completed last week and all looks good with them.
Manager’s Report

The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest for January was up to 0.2733%. December’s interest was 0.2302%. Water use is down 7.6% over last January and down 9.3% over last fiscal year. The Manager also distributed graphs for tap and service counts as of January 1, 2014 for each entity. This January’s numbers are always lower than July numbers, but this was the best January count ever, with approximately $101,000 going to Debt Service; Debt Service fees are usually just under $100,000 on the January counts.
There was no other business to report.

At 10:37 a.m., Jim Mentock made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Bryan Lee.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
Attest:

Chairman

Secretary


